SILENCE HERITAGE SITE

Notes of meeting held at Burdekin Hall Friday 21st April 2006
Present. 
Roland Butcher (Hucklow)
Dave Martin (Foolow)
Peter Miles                  “
Chris Taylor       “
Hester Messom            “
Tony Palmer       “


Nick Williams             “
Derek Lee           “

Henry Folkhard  (Silly Dale)                        Garry Bacon (Warden Peak District National Park)

The meeting commenced at 8 p.m. Derek Lee reported that some 13 letters had been sent out to the companies involved in the PDNPA’s Biodiversity Action Plan Partnership seeking help with funding but so far there had been no response. Other sources of funding will be approached as they are identified.

The Constitution was next to be discussed. Nick Williams had been through the draft constitution and aligned the content with the Charities Commission model rules for a ‘Governing Document’ so that we could use the Constitution as a Governing Document when applying for charitable status. This had been agreed as the best way forward both to give the organisation credibility and an improved stance when applying for funding from other charitable or national organisations. It was moved and accepted unanimously that this should be done as soon as practicable. Nick was thanked for all the work that this had entailed and he has now posted the constitution on the Silence Heritage site 

 http://www.hucklow.net/SHS/
Management Committee structure was the next to be discussed and it was decided that three members form each Parish should make up the Management committee who would become Trustees when charitable status was granted. It was decided that 6 members was the best compromise making the committee small enough not to become cumbersome yet still be of sufficient number to form a quorum should holidays or illness intervene. The meeting then elected Roland Butcher, Particia Miles and Richard Johnson (Treasurer) to represent Hucklow and Chris Taylor, Dave Martin (Secretary) and Derek Lee to represent Foolow. All other members agreed to be available for co-option onto the committee but without a vote. The Bank Account would need four signatories with any two signing.
Funding was discussed and Derek Lee produced the guidelines and application forms for Awards for All which now has an upper limit of £10,000. Hester Messom agreed to look into the funding issue but with a view to applying to a section of the Heritage Lottery which does allow for the purchase of land. The reason for this being that until we have some indication of how much the land is valued at and the cost of contractor’s work it is pointless making an application. We do not need to have detailed estimates at this time but Garry Bacon did indicate that the District Valuer had said that the current estimate of £1,500 - £3,500 could be greatly understated and that land (of any kind) values were on the increase. Until this figure is available and what legal costs are to be incurred we are unable to progress with this avenue of funding. Any ideas for funding would be gratefully received. The meeting closed at 9-15 p.m. and it was decided that the
Next Meeting should take place in approximately four weeks time or as and when more relevant information was available.
